Ethan Guidjaja/Reflective Essay

When I first started this class I have very little knowledge what would this class entail. Couple days after I have received my post assignment and have the luxury working directly with senior’s client at Henry Street Settlement. Never before I have worked so closely with the elderly (in our society), nor have I interact with them on daily basis aside from my family or relative. Throughout this evolution I have grown self-awareness that leads me to be more aware of my clients’ need and challenges. 

My first assignment day at 290 E 3rd Street started few weeks later than other community partners for they did not have a computer lab yet. With the help of David Edghill (the center’s IT supervisor) we managed to install and connect 2 computers. This was a very exciting day for many of the residents had waited anxiously to have computer’s access in their own building versus having to go to the public library. 

The next phase for this project is the “teaching” part. From the start I knew this would be the biggest challenge for me. As we all know, most of the elders have some sort of physical/mental challenge, hence, each client will need special attention or way to communicate that I have to fulfill. With this fact, I started the first class with a small party, “breaking the ice”, this event not only would me and the clients to interact in a little bit more personal but also helping me to derive a specific curricula for them. For example, Ms. Linda has difficulty reading the handout or screen due to poor eyesight; Ms. Patricia has difficulty focusing (short attention span perhaps?); Mr. Obie is somewhat already knowledge yet still eager to learn more in computer; Ms. Clara wishes to learn secretarial work related to computer, etc.

Perhaps the biggest accomplishment I have so far is the success of this project. I consider it a success because many of them while still continuing to learn throughout the summer at the center will also attend a more formal computer class from a government funded/supported program. To register for this program one will need to have a certain degree of computer knowledge, able to type at least 20 wpm, and familiar with Microsoft Office. Not only most of the clients able to fulfill this requirement, they actually perform beyond any expectation, i.e., not only most of the clients are able to type between 25-35 wpm; they are also able to assist newcomers with the skill they have gained in the past couple weeks. 
